Whether you’re taking a quick trip to the store or a long road trip, be sure you and your passengers are buckled up.  As the Memorial Day Holiday approaches, the annual Click It or Ticket campaign reminds motorists that the most important piece of safety equipment in a vehicle is – literally – right in their lap.
Seat belt use is the single most effective way to protect people and reduce fatalities in motor vehicle crashes, yet only 85% of Virginians wear them.  When worn correctly, seat belts have proven to reduce the risk of fatal injury to front-seat passenger car occupants by more than 45 percent – and by 60 percent in pickup trucks, SUVs and mini-vans, according to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA).

Most vehicle crashes happen within 25 miles of the victims’ home, and crashes often occur at speeds less than 40 miles per hour.  It only takes a few seconds to buckle up and, when worn correctly, seat belts reduce the risk of moderate-to-critical injury or death by about 50%.

One of the deadliest outcomes in any vehicle crash occurs when passengers are ejected from a vehicle, with most ejections coming from failure to wear seat belts.  Men – especially younger men – are much less likely to buckle up than other drivers.  
It’s also imperative that children and teens buckle up.  Vehicle crashes are the leading cause of death to young people 10 - 19 years old.  The seconds it takes to buckle a seat belt can save a life - and it’s the law.  Virginia law states:
· Adults in the front seat must be properly restrained

· Children under the age of 16 in all seating positions must be properly restrained

· Children under the age of 8 must be secured in the appropriate child restraint device (like a booster seat)
Protect yourself and your loved ones: Click It or Ticket… day AND night.  Spread the word and get more information at www.drivesmartva.org. 
